Grand River Rainbow Historical Project

www.grandriver-rainbowhistory.ca/

celebrating the lives and times of rainbow folk in Grand River country

Guelph Gay Equality Newsletter → Guelph Gay & Lesbian Equality Newsletter → Guelph Gay, Lesbian & Bisexual Equality Newsletter

Publishing History: Issued by **Guelph Gay Equality (GGE)** from 1977, May - 1990, August. Issued by **Guelph Gay & Lesbian Equality (GGLE)** from 1990, September - 1993, April. Issued by **Guelph Gay, Lesbian & Bisexual Equality (GGLBE)** from 1993, May - 1995, September.

Copyright Permission: Copies of individual issues of this *Newsletter* have been reproduced with the kind permission of its copyright holder, Guelph Queer Equality (GQE). This permission is part of a broad agreement to grant the Grand River Rainbow Historical Society copyright permission to reproduce publications of Guelph Queer Equality under its current and prior names back to its inception in 1973 (University of Guelph Homophile Association \rightarrow Guelph Gay Equality \rightarrow Guelph Gay & Lesbian Equality \rightarrow Guelph Queer Equality). No further reproduction is permitted.

Digitized Files: After the PDF file has displayed, we suggest that you **set your viewing window to a fairly large size** and then **adjust the PDF magnification** so that the text can be read comfortably.

Telephone Numbers & Email Addresses: These documents were published many years ago. Please do **NOT** use them as a source for telephone numbers or email addresses for local businesses or agencies. Reliable sources for that kind of information include http://www.canada411.ca/ and other search engines on the Internet.

Redaction: Certain parts of the digitized text have been **blacked out** in accordance with our **Redaction Policy**. The **Grand River Rainbow Historical Society** maintains a separate collection of unmarked (unredacted) copies of the issues of this magazine for consultation as necessary.

guelph gay equality

Newsletter - April-May 1980

Coming Events

Wed. April 2 - Discussion - "Love and Survival" - Rm. 107 University Centre. 8pm.

New!!! Monday April 7 and every Monday - Womyn's Night on the Gayline - 826-4550 - 7-11pm.

Wed. April 9 - Games Night - Bring your body. Rm. 221, University Centre. 8pm.

Wed. April 16 - MOVIE NIGHT - we will be going to "La Cage aux Folles" at the Gorge Cinema in Elora. We meet in Rm. 221, University Centre at 7:30pm and depart at 7:45. Drinks etc. later in Elora. Movie costs \$2.50. If you can help out by giving rides, call Jim - 822-

Wed. April 23 - Roller Derby Night - Meet at 8pm in Rm. 221, University Centre. Skating at Guelph Roller Alley.

Wed. April 23 - Tune in to Guelph Cable 8 from 10-11pm - phone-in show will be looking at homosexuality. Call in and ask some intelligent questions!

Wed. April 30 - Informal Drop-in - 8pm, 9th Floor Lounge, Arts Building. Come out and welcome students who are returning for the summer.

Wed. May 7 - Old Records and Books Night - Bring yours for the benefit of G.G.E. to 9th Floor lounge, Arts Building. 8pm.

Wed. May 14 - Informal Drop-in. 8pm. 9th Floor Lounge, Arts Building.

Wed. May 21 - V.D. Night - come and find out the facts. 9th Fl. Lounge, 8pm.

FRIDAY MAY 23 - DANCE AT THE SCHOOLHOUSE. United Electrical Workers Hall, 611 Silvercreek Parkway. 9pm.

Wed. May 28 - Informal Drop-in, 9th Floor Lounge. 8pm.



"Distant father, close-binding mother."

Gay Youth Night on the Gayline - each Wednesday, 7-11pm. Weekly meetings begin on April 13. Call Gayline for information.

9th Floor Lounge Burns - several weeks ago a small fire damaged the 9th Floor Lounge where we usually meet. Repairs are underway, but in the meantime we have scheduled alternate events in other locations. Cause of the fire is thought to have been a cigarette.

Gayline - 836-4550 Office - 824-4120 ext 8575 OVER.....

Day on the Guelph campus. The results were as expected - everything from support to hysteria. Our organization suddenly gained a new profile on campus. The controversy is still being felt, judging by letters to the Ontarion and washroom graffiti. Next year's G.B.J. should be twice the funt!!

(One poor fellow complained that he only owned jeans and couldn't afford anything else. We offered to buy him some leather pants.)

T-SHIRT CONTEST - our winning slogan was contributed by Jeff S.

Vive la Meme Chose!

Right now we are arranging to have the T-shirts printed up, and we will be taking orders in the near future. Many thanks to all of you who sent in suggestions.

- THE JOY OF GAY COOKING The recipes keep pouring in soups, entrees, salads, cocktails, desserts. What's your favorite? Send your recipes to be included in our gay cookbook to Box 773, Guelph. For details call Paul 822-
- BRUCE LEAVES US A longtime supported of our organization, Bruce Harwood, recently left Guelph to persue his career in London (Ont.) Our historic founding meeting on October 23, 1973 was held in Bruce's apartment at 15 Chapel Lane. Bruce has been dedicated to U.G.H.A./G.G.E. over the years, both as an executive member and as a member. Bruce's expertise and wit helped bring us through good and bad times alike. Best Wishes, Bruce!
- WHY NO DANCES? You may be wondering why there have been no dances in recent weeks. There are several reasons. One is that no one has taken the time to organize one. In April, our regular hall is not available. So far, other halls we have checked cost too much for us to handle right now. A dance is planned for May (see Coming Events) but we would like to hold dances every couple of weeks. Holding dances requires a certain amount of planning and work, but it is also fun if you have the time. If you can help by suggesting a location which is easily accessible to Guelph residents, or if you have time to spare, give us a call, or come to a meeting. Dances are our financial life-blood!!!
- FUNDRAISING TIME Because we have not held any dances lately, we are broke!

 If you can help out with \$2.50 or with \$100.00, we really are in need right now. A lot of wotthwhile things are underway a youth group, regular meetings, 24 hour phone service. Please help out by bringing your donation to an event, or by sending it to G.G.E., Box 773, Guelph.

REGIONAL DANCES

University of Waterloo, Psychology Building - Apr.11,18,25.
Masonic Temple, 440 Weber St. N., Waterloo - next dances May 3, 16